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CELEBRATE VETERANS DAY  

Donõt forget to thank a Veteran for his duty, commitment and 

sacrifices made in the defense of our freedoms.  The Lobo Wing 

has only two World War II veterans left.  Clay Keen served in the 

Burma-China-India Theatre and continued his service during the 

Cold War, Korean War and Vietnam.  Harry Elegreet saw action in 

the Battle of the Aleutian Islands.  Over 20+ Lobo Wing members 

served in the military.  Currently, one of our members, Sabina 

England, is on active duty with the Air Force at Kirtland AFB and  

Jim Dugan serves with the Navy Reserve.   

We are grateful and thankful to all for your service.  

Do you have a family member, friend, or neighbor who served in 

the military?  Invite this veteran to come out to the hangar on Saturday, November 12th so we can 

honor them and hear their stories and experiences.    

AT - 11 PROGRESS 

An R-985 Pratt Whitney Engine was hung.  This non -operational engine is used so that all of the fuel, 

electrical and control lines can be installed from the cockpit and fuel tanks.  (Photos Tom Galica)  

 



REDCAP OF THE BOWLING TOURNAMENT FUNDRAISER  

 We had 11 teams participate in the 3rd Annual Bowling Tournament on Saturday, October 29th 

at the Starlight Lanes in the Santa Ana Casino.  We were honored to have the Rio Rancho High School 

Marine Jr ROTC present the colors for the National Anthem and Pledge of Allegiance.  They were 

accompanied by Instructor Master Gunnery Sergeant (ret) Pete De La Rosa.   

 It was a wonderful afternoon filled with laughter and yes a few moans and groans.  There was 

excitement over a bowler (Lee Haskell) bowling three 300 games!  We had a 3 -year old bowler (Logan 

Witschger) bowling with the assistance of a special ramp) with scores some adults wish they could have 

gotten!   Everyone enjoyed the candy, door prizes, 50/50 raffles and silent auction.   

We have two Tournament dates next year:  April 8 and September 16, 2017  

SPECIAL THANKS TO RON DIKES. WE COULDNõT HAVE DONE THIS WITHOUT YOUR HELP. 


